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Holy See Press Office Communiqué: Audience with the Chancellor of the Federal Republic of
Germany

This morning, 7 October, the Holy Father Francis received in audience, in the Vatican Apostolic Palace, the
Chancellor of the Federal Republic of Germany, Her Excellency Mrs. Angela Merkel, who subsequently met with
His Eminence Cardinal Secretary of State Pietro Parolin, accompanied by His Excellency Archbishop Paul
Richard Gallagher, Secretary for Relations with States.

During the cordial discussions, appreciation was expressed for the good existing bilateral relations and the
fruitful collaboration between the Holy See and Germany.

The parties then turned their attention to matters of mutual interest in the international and regional spheres,
agreeing on the advisability of relaunching cooperation to address the multiple crises underway, with particular
reference to the consequences of the health emergency and migration.

From the Vatican, 7 October 2021


